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November General Meeting and AGM – Monday 4th November 2019

Annual Dinner and Trophy Night Friday December 6
You are invited to our annual dinner and trophy presentation night at the Caversham Clubrooms from 6:30 pm.
This is a partners’ night so bring along the “other half ” and enjoy a great meal, a few drinks and good company.
Dress is semi-formal and the cost is $35 per person (the club is subsidising this event).
There will be a three-course sit-down meal and a glass of bubbly for the ladies on arrival. Other drinks at 
reduced VSCC prices.

Please RSVP to Sheryl Swarbrick by Friday November 29 on  
entries@vsccwa.com.au or 0416 025 667

Payment by EFT to the club account BSB 036-080  Acc 108568 with your surname and “dinner”.
2020 40th Anniversary Bay to Birdwood
The special 40th anniversary 2020 Bay to Birdwood will involve antique, veteran, vintage and post-war/early-

classic, classic, post-classic and modern vehicles in an event celebrating every decade of historic motoring. 
There will be about 800 places each for pre-1956 and for vehicles manufactured between 1956 and 1980, 
another 100 places will be set aside for vehicles manufactured between 1980 and 1990 plus 50 places for 
special interest vehicles from across the eras.
More details will be published in the December issue of Vintage Metal or you can go to the web site at http://

baytobirdwood.com.au. You can also subscribe to the event newsletter or follow the social media platforms.
Chittering Car Day – November 17
The Veteran Car Club of WA, Chittering Branch will be holding its 2019 Car Day on 

Sunday November 17 in conjunction with the Immaculate Heart College Markets at the 
Immaculate Heart College campus, 34 Santa Gertrudis Dr, Lower Chittering. The event 
runs from 9.00am to 3.00pm and entry is by gold coin donation.
Guest Speakers in October
The guest speakers at the October general meeting 

were Hugh Fryer with his replica of the Neil Baird 
Austin Seven that Baird raced at Perkolilli in 1931 
(pictured left) and Bill Sheehan, who founded the 
Winton Historic Races in 1977, pictured right 
being thanked by Glenn Swarbrick.                

News
DON’T FORGET!

VSCC of WA Annual General Meeting 
Monday November 4 at the VSCC Clubrooms!
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T R U S T  Y O U R  M O S T  P R I Z E D 
P O S S E S S I O N S  W I T H  S H A N N O N S

Shannons have designed Home & Contents insurance specifically for 
motoring enthusiasts, including $10,000 worth of enthusiast cover. Plus 
extra features like a 10% Multi policy discount when you add a home 
and/or contents policy to your existing Shannons car or bike policy. You 
can even pay your premium monthly at no additional cost. 

When it comes to insurance for your home, there’s 
only one person you should talk to – a fellow 
enthusiast at Shannons. 

So call Shannons for a                   quote on 13 46 46. 

INSURANCE FOR MOTORING ENTHUSIASTS 
CALL 13 46 46 FOR A QUOTE  |  SHANNONS.COM.AU

Shannons Pty Limited ABN 91 099 692 636 is an authorised representative of AAI Limited ABN 48 005 297 807, the product issuer. 
Read the Product Disclosure Statement before buying this insurance. Contact us for a copy.
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Minutes of General Meeting
held at the Clubrooms, Caversham, 7 October 2019

1. Meeting opened: 8:13 pm, Glenn Swarbrick presiding, 37 members present.   
2. Apologies: Graeme Cocks, Len Kidd, Chad Raven, Ivan Michelsen, Murray Paddison.
3. New Members and Guests: Bill Sheehan.
4. Adoption of minutes:
Moved: David Moir		  Seconded: Ivan Okey, that the minutes of the September meeting be accepted.	

							       Carried
5. Business arising: nil
6. Treasurer’s Report: no report.
7. Secretary’s report: 
Correspondence: Details of correspondence in and out may be obtained by members from David Moir.
Acceptance of the Secretary’s Report: 
Moved: David Moir		  Seconded: Max Gamble that the Secretary’s report be accepted	 Carried
8. President’s Report: Glenn Swarbrick reported that: 
a.	 Licence for clubrooms: 
	 i.	 We have received from Peet Ltd the signed licence for short-term use of the clubrooms for 	

		  5 years with an option of an additional year.
	 ii.	 Thanked Brian Eyre for his perseverance in obtaining this licence.
b.	 He attended the opening of the Brabham Residential Estate with the Minister for Housing; Peet Ltd 	

	 has offered to assist with resurfacing the D Circuit.
c.	 Red Dust Revival at Lake Perkolilli:
	 i.	 was a very successful event with 61 cars, 81 drivers and 30 motorcycles entered.
	 ii.	 There were around 5,000 spectators on the Saturday.
	 iii.	 He acknowledged the hard work of Graeme Cocks and Ross and Lynn Oxwell in making the 	

		  event a success.
d.	 Annual General Meeting:
	 i.	 Monday 4 November, in conjunction with monthly meeting.
	 ii.	 Nominations for committee positions are due tonight.
e.	 Albany Classic:
	 i.	 The Albany Organising Committee proposes to become incorporated as the Albany Classic 	

		  Motorsports Club and has asked to take over running of the event.
	 ii.	 The Management Committee will consider the proposal at tomorrow night’s meeting.
9. State of Play Reports:
•	 Competition: 
	 a.	 Collie Coalfields 500 – Glenn Swarbrick reported that:
		  i.	 There have been 110 entries to date.
		  ii.	 Peter Marsh at Race Car Restorations has offered sponsorship.
	 b.	 CAMS – Paul Bartlett reported that the State Council meeting last Thursday was cancelled 	

		  due to the lack of a quorum; another meeting is scheduled for 24 October.
•	 Workshop: Ron Fabry reported that:
	 a.	 The French car club visit to Caversham last weekend was very successful; he thanked the 		

		  VSCC members who displayed their cars.

Vintage Sports Car Club of W.A. (Inc)
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	 b.	 He thanked all those who had volunteered to help with Dad’s Army over the years he has been 	
		  coordinator.
	 c.	 Dad’s Army Christmas function to visit Ian Terriaca’s car collection at Maddington on 11 		

		  December; members should RSVP to Graeme Whitehead.
•	 Library: Mark Jones has received a collection of workshop manuals.
•	 Social: Michael Broughton reported that:
	 a.	 Our club has been invited by the Mini Car Club to a screening of the movie Ford vs Ferrari on 	

		  14 November; he will send an email to members.
	 b.	 Ivan Michelsen is recovering well from cancer treatment and has entered at Collie.
•	 Regalia: Ivan Okey reported that there were limited sales at the Red Dust Revival and plenty of stock 	

	 is now available.
•	 Caversham: Brian Eyre reported:
	 a.	 The French car open day last Saturday had 25 cars and 50 visitors and received a positive 		

		  response on social media; he thanked Graeme Whitehead, Chad Raven and Peter Schofield for 	
		  their help.
	 b.	 The licence for the use of the current clubrooms had been received.
	 c.	 He is working on a response to Dept of Planning, Lands and Heritage over the draft lease for 	

		  exclusive use of the D Circuit and the site for new clubrooms at York St; he proposes a 28 x 12 	
		  metre building and would welcome offers of assistance or sponsorship.
	 d.	 He requested authorisation from the Management Committee to continue negotiations with 	

		  the government.
9. General Business: 
a.	 Rob Janey is reported to be unwell.
b.	 Jack del Borello donated a book to the library on the history of Claremont Speedway; copies are 		

	 available from him at $60 each.
c.	 Hill-climb before Vintage Stampede – members to be emailed to gauge level of interest.
d.	 Port Denison Foreshore Sprint run by TSOA was very successful.
10. Guest speakers: 
a.	 Hugh Fryer spoke on the replica of Neil Baird’s racing Austin Seven which he ran at Lake Perkolilli 	

	 and which he had on display at the meeting.
b.	 Hugh introduced his friend Bill Sheehan who spoke about his long motor sport experience including 	

	 founding the Historic Winton race meeting in 1977 and racing Austin Sevens.
12. Next Meeting: Monday 4 November (includes Annual General Meeting).
13. Meeting Closed: 10:18 pm.

WANTED!
COLLECTOR SEEKING MODEL 

AERO ENGINES 30S – 60S TYPES
Mark Jones is hoping to purchase and add to his 

small collection of model aero engines: diesel, 
glow plug and petrol ignition types. These were 
mini engineering marvels!

Contact Mark (VSCCWA librarian) on 0432910742
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November	 2		  Workshop Saturday
		  4		  General Meeting and AGM
		  12		  Management Committee
		  18		  Competition Group
		  19		  Dad’s Army Working Bee
		  26		  Dad’s Army
		  30		  Hillclimb, Jack’s Hill			   Club Hillclimb Championship Rd 3
December	 1		  Vintage Stampede, Barbagallo R’way 	Club Regularity Championship Rd 4
		  6		  Annual Dinner, Awards Night and General Meeting
		  7		  Workshop Saturday
		  10		  Management Committee
		  16		  Competition Group
		  17		  Dad’s Army    

VSCC of WA Calendar 2019

FOR SALE
Two classic slot car models, both mint and boxed.
Paddy Hopkirk/Henry Liddon Mini Cooper S, 33EJB, winner Monte 

Carlo Rally 1964. Scalextric model is complete with auxiliary lights, rally 
plates, correct registration plates plus driver and navigator figures. The full 
sized car is doing the rounds of classic car shows and is worth mega-dollars. 
Get the model for just

$100.00
plus delivery costs if applicable.

Jackie Stewart Tyrrell-Ford F1 1971. After Matra decided to use its own engines for 
1970 and the March F1 cars proved to be inadequate, Ken Tyrrell was forced to build 
his own cars. This SCX model depicts Tyrrell-Ford 001 as it appeared at the Race of 
Champions at Brands Hatch in March 1971 when Stewart finished second to Clay 
Regazzoni’s Ferrari. Yours for 

$90.00
plus delivery costs if applicable.

Contact Bob Campbell – Mobile: 0419 849 835     

For Sale – 1978 Datsun 280Z
Two seater coupé, fitted with half cage, race seat and 6 point harness.
Very fresh 2.8+L motor with triple 45mm Webers and MSD ignition.
4.1:1 LSD Differential with CV’s.
Rebuilt gearbox with 240mm semi cushioned button clutch.
Hopper stopper front brakes and mark 2 rear end which has the larger 

brake package.
Was stripped and rebuilt 4 years ago and has been developed since then.
Have competed at Phillip Island, Bathurst, Barbagallo, Collie, Northam 

and Albany.
It’s a great track car that is a pleasure to drive.

$40,000, open to offers.
Contact Peter Harrold – Mob: 0438 913 351 – email: z260@westnet.com.au
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FOR SALE
1)  4 off AP discs and hats, for Chev Jag bolt pattern - 330mm diam x 

220mm inside x 25 thick.
    2 off 4 pot “AP Racing” calipers for road use with dust seals.
    2 off Brembo hand brake calipers.

$2500.00
2)   2 off front Bilstien coil-over shocks, 430mm open and approx. 90mm stroke. Fitted with Eibach springs 

17/96 - 0900.225.0350
    2 off rear Bilstien coil over shocks, 470mm open and approx. 110mm stroke. Fitted with Eibach springs 

75509 - 0900.225.0700

$1000.00
3)   2 off rear suspension hub carriers + sample Jag hub bearing. These 

will be free to person buying items 1 or 2 (or both).
4)   1 off Pi “C” dash. Came out of a crashed car that was used for 5 

hours. No sender units.

$300.00
Contact: Ray Watson – Mobile: 0468 737 955

FOR SALE – 1976 Leyland Mini S
$9,500 or near offer

Recond 1100 engine and gearbox, extractors, Dunlop mags and new 
Formula R tyres. New battery, SAAS seats, personalised number plate, 
neat interior. Runs well. Licensed to October
Owner spent $15K on this one.

Contact Trevor Fairs on 0428 955 661


